

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



Monthly Letter September 2023

Münster, 31.08.2023

Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School,

The school year is in full swing and we are moving with great strides towards the darker season. Today you can find out everything you need to know, important dates and the latest news about the Hermann School in the current monthly letter for September!

In August we celebrated a wonderful enrollment. I would like to thank everyone involved and the many helpers from the 2nd year who organized the café for our enrollment parents. Thank you very much!

Last Monday, our new school children were able to experience their walk to school with our district police officer, Mr. Büter, and were able to learn how to orient themselves safely in traffic. A big thank you goes to Mr. Büter, who takes over this instruction for our new Hermann pupils every year.

All parents' evenings have already taken place in August, so that the school board meeting will take place on Wednesday, 06.09.2023 at 19:30 in the auditorium. A separate invitation will be sent to you in due time.

On Thursday, 07.09.2023 the "Kinder-friedens-treffen" for our 3rd and 4th graders will take place in the city center (Domplatz). The children will be accompanied by Mrs. Wrobel, Mrs. Hassing and Mr. Wemken. We wish our students a wonderful day at the Domplatz!

On Friday, 15.09.2023 we will celebrate the traditional Lambertus-Festival for the grades 1/2 in the schoolyard at 19.00 h. The 3rd year will complement our entrance classes / learning groups with musical support. You will receive a separate invitation. However, we would be very happy if every child of the Hermann School would bring a

flower to school on 15.09.2023, so that we can decorate our pyramid together.

Wednesday, 20.09.2023 is the World Children's Day. For this special occasion for all the children of the world, the religion teachers have planned an ecumenical service in the morning of the lesson.

On Thursday, 21.09.2023, the Children's Parliament of the Hermann School will meet for the first time this school year, to which all newly elected class representatives will be invited.

Also on Thursday, 21.09.2023 the school conference will take place at 19:30. A separate invitation for this will be sent to the members of this body in due time.

Now we have a request of a more general nature: If you bring your children to school in the morning or pick them up again in the afternoon, i.e. primarily during rush hours, we would like to politely ask you to say goodbye to your children in front of the small or large gate.

Starting at 7:45 a.m., your child will be supervised in the schoolyard. Trust him to take responsibility for himself and his materials in this safe space. If necessary, a supervising teacher is always available for the children.

Finally, an important reminder and request from us:

Especially now in the colder season, many children are again brought to school by car. As a result, there is a lot of car traffic on the Dahlweg. Cars parking in and out, open car doors and children getting out of the car make for a very unclear road situation. Due to poor visibility in the dark and perhaps rain, we are very concerned



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>

about the safety of our school children. Therefore, we continue to make the important request that you park your car at a distance from the school. Also, please do not turn your car around in front of the school and do not park on school property under any circumstances! Help us to make the way to school safe for your children!

Thank you for your understanding!

As the autumn vacations start directly on 03.10.2023, we wish you dear parents and guardians and especially you, dear students of Hermann School, relaxing autumn vacations and good rest already today. Should you go on a trip, please come back in good health.

Attention. On Monday, 10/16/2023 there will be one of the two pedagogical in-service training days (SchiLF = schulinterne Lehrer*innenfortbildung) for the teachers of Hermannschule. Your child will not have any lessons on this day. Classes will therefore not start again after the autumn vacations until Tuesday, 17.10.2023, 8:00 am.

If you need further information, please contact our secretary's office.

We wish you a wonderful and hopefully sunny month of September.

holden Santen Santen Sach

-school principal- -deputy principal-

Dates in September 2023	
06.09.2023	School council, 7:30 p.m. (auditorium)
07.09.2023	Children's peace meeting for years 3 /4
15.09.2023	Lambertus celebration for the entrance classes (moles, owls, foxes and cat-zen),7.00 p.m. in the schoolyard.
20.09.2023	Worship service for World Children's Day
21.09.2023	10:00 Children's parlia- ment
	School conference from 19:30
03.10. – 13.10.2023	AUTUMN HOLIDAYS
16.10.2023	Inservice training for teachers - no lessons for students
17.10 2023	Start of lessons, 8:00 a.m.